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ISSUE: BLOOD DRIVE 

Brooklyn, NY – On Saturday, September 21st, State Senator Kevin Parker hosted the 6th

Annual Edward Swire Memorial Blood Drive in partnership with Sons of a King Lodge #123.

Held at Vanderveer Park United Methodist Church, the event successfully united the

community in a shared mission to save lives through blood donation.

https://www.nysenate.gov/issues/blood-drive


"Organizing this blood drive in memory of Edward Swire continues to be a truly humbling

experience," said Senator Kevin Parker. "The overwhelming participation we witnessed is a

powerful reminder of our community's commitment to one another. Every donation

represents hope and a chance at life for those in need.”

The 6th Annual Edward Swire Memorial Blood Drive once again witnessed an extraordinary

turnout, with an impressive 70 participants contributing to the cause. Fitzgerald C. Boyce II,

Worship Master from Sons of a King Lodge #123, expressed his gratitude for the community's

unwavering support. "As we come together for the 6th Annual Edward Swire Memorial

Blood Drive, I am truly honored to witness the outpouring of generosity from our

community. Every donation is a selfless act that could save a life, and that is something we

can all take pride in. This event highlights our shared commitment to service, and I'm

humbled by the dedication and support shown by everyone who took part," said Fitzgerald

C. Boyce II, Worshipful Master.

The event drew individuals from various backgrounds, all motivated by the understanding

that blood donations are vital and lifesaving. The collective effort led to a record-breaking

contribution, significantly boosting the community's blood supply and surpassing previous

years. Senator Kevin Parker and the Sons of a King Lodge #123 thank all the participants,

volunteers, and Vanderveer Park United Methodist Church for their support and dedication

in organizing this impactful blood donation event.

 

                                                       About State Senator Kevin Parker

Senator Kevin S. Parker is intimately familiar with the needs of his ethnically diverse

Brooklyn district comprising sections of Flatbush, East Flatbush, Kensington, Ditmas Park,

Midwood, Flatlands, Canarsie, Georgetown, Old Mill Basin, Mill Basin, Marine Park, and



Bergen Beach. A lifelong Brooklyn resident, he is the Chairman of the Senate Energy and

Telecommunications Committee and sits on the Senate Finance; Rules; Banks; Internet and

Technology; Rules; and Budget and Revenue.


